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Kingston, New HampshireKingston, New HampshireKingston, New HampshireKingston, New Hampshire    
Board of SelectmenBoard of SelectmenBoard of SelectmenBoard of Selectmen    

Meeting of Meeting of Meeting of Meeting of November November November November 14141414, 2011, 2011, 2011, 2011    
MINUTESMINUTESMINUTESMINUTES    

    
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm in the Main Meeting Room of the Kingston Town 
Hall.  In attendance were Chairman Peter Broderick and Selectman Charles Hart.   
 
PoliPoliPoliPolice Department Grants Acceptedce Department Grants Acceptedce Department Grants Acceptedce Department Grants Accepted    
    
Police Chief Donald Briggs advised that his department has been awarded two Highway Safety 
Agency Grants, each of which is for $5,407.50 and will cover the cost of 30 four-hour shifts 
between the dates of November 1, 2011 and September 15, 2012, for speed enforcement and 
DUI patrols. 
 
MOTION:MOTION:MOTION:MOTION:  Upon motion of Selectman Hart and second of Chairman Broderick, it was voted to 
accept a Highway Safety Agency grant in the amount of $5,407.50 for the purpose of funding 
Police Department speed enforcement shifts. 
 
MOTION:MOTION:MOTION:MOTION:  Upon motion of Selectman Hart and second of Chairman Broderick, it was voted to 
accept a Highway Safety Agency grant in the amount of $5,407.50 for the purpose of funding 
Police Department DUI patrols. 
 
Chief Briggs advised that a total of $165,665.50 in grants and donations has been awarded to 
his department so far in 2011.   
 
It was agreed that review of a proposed Regulation for Pawn and Secondhand Dealer shops will 
be held at the November 21, 2011 meeting. 
 
Plan RePlan RePlan RePlan Recording for Fire Station Property Approved   cording for Fire Station Property Approved   cording for Fire Station Property Approved   cording for Fire Station Property Approved    
 
Because a Motion to Quiet Title on the Fire Department property on Main Street recently was 
granted by the Rockingham County Superior Court, the Board approved having the plan, 
prepared by Paul Nichols, PE, LLS, recorded at the Registry of Deeds.  Mr. Nichols will be 
requested to prepare a mylar of the plan for recording. 
 
Notice of Violation Reviewed and Signed  Notice of Violation Reviewed and Signed  Notice of Violation Reviewed and Signed  Notice of Violation Reviewed and Signed      
 
The Board signed a Notice of Violation for a Main Street property that is determined to have an 
excess of apartment units. 
 
Inspection Report on Private Land Violation Complaint Reviewed   Inspection Report on Private Land Violation Complaint Reviewed   Inspection Report on Private Land Violation Complaint Reviewed   Inspection Report on Private Land Violation Complaint Reviewed    
 
The Board reviewed a complaint received concerning alleged violations on a Drew Lane 
property and the inspection report prepared by Health Officer Larry Middlemiss who investigated 
the complaint.  The Board will be taking no action at present; a reply letter to the complainant 
will be sent. 
 
Country Pond Water Level DiscussedCountry Pond Water Level DiscussedCountry Pond Water Level DiscussedCountry Pond Water Level Discussed 
 
A letter from a resident in the Country Pond area concerning the water level and need to draw 
down was discussed.  A copy of the letter has been provided to the Road Agent. 
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Review of Previous Meeting Minutes   Review of Previous Meeting Minutes   Review of Previous Meeting Minutes   Review of Previous Meeting Minutes    
    
MOTION:MOTION:MOTION:MOTION:  Upon motion of Selectman Hart and second of Selectman Broderick, it was voted to 
accept the minutes of the October 17, 2011 meeting as printed. 
 
MOTION:MOTION:MOTION:MOTION:  Upon motion of Selectman Hart and second of Selectman Broderick, it was voted to 
accept the minutes of the October 24, 2011 meeting as printed. 
 
Adjournment    Adjournment    Adjournment    Adjournment     
 
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:21 pm and the 
Board retired to address administrative issues. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Catherine Grant 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 


